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OPFA and SOTA CGC 
Outback Parents and Friends Association 

(OPFA) 
An opportunity for the parents, supervisors and staff 
of students enrolled with the Port Augusta School of 
the Air (SOTA) to discuss any aspects associated with 

the school. 

SOTA Committee of Governing Council (CGC) 



Dec 2022 Term 4 Issue 9 

SOTA Speak | School of the Air Newsletter   3 

Term 4 Week 4 

Miss Emma: 

Alex for being a dedicated and responsible member of 

our class and her enthusiasm in her learning. 

 

Miss Sara: 

George for always being punctual for his lessons and 

showing dedication in his learning. 

 

Miss Tennessee: 

James for showing strong leadership skills in breakout 

rooms. 

 

Ms C: 

Lily for demonstrating high level vocabulary in her 

narratives and poems. 

 

Ms Mel:  

Beau for his adaptability and effort in completing his 

work and participating in lessons. 

 

 

 

Term 4 Week 6 

Miss Emma: 

Lilly for her hard work in her Maths lessons and follow-

up tasks. 

 

Miss Sara: 

Lawson for consistently including others in activities 

and showing fantastic initiative to produce high quality 

work. 

Miss Tennessee: 

Magenta for creatively extending herself and using 

her knowledge to make a video about angles. 

 

Ms C: 

Micah fo
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MK’s Home Visits 
 
TERM 4 WEEK 3 
Stuck at SOTA all week so took reliefs for OAC and caught up on the 2022 
Magazine.  

 
 
TERM 4 WEEK 4 
Back to see Jayden and Micah at Taylorville. Jayden was unbeatable at UNO. Interesting times for the Riverland 
with the River Murray getting wider each day. 
 
 

TERM 3 WEEK 5 
Back to Sturt Vale to catch up with Alex (and Edward). Had 
an interesting battle with a few of the animals who don`t 
particularly like me…don`t know why! Dropped into see 
Abby at Braemar for a few hours on my way home. Had the 
privilege of listening to both as they played the recorder. 
 
 
 
 

TERM 4 WEEK 6 
My first visit to Muloorina to visit Charlotte and Jase. The golf cart saves a lot of walking between places. A lot of 
school work plus PE plus Uno occupied our time as summer started heating up. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TERM 4 WEEK 7 
Back up the Strez for the last visit of my SOTA life to see Sanaisha and Shaquille. Unfortunately, I only got as far 
as Leigh Creek on the Monday night as illness sent me back home Tuesday and Wednesday. 

MK 
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Miss Megan’s Home Visits 
Term 4 ended just as Term 1 began with fantastic trips where we all had fun with the learning. 

I learnt quite a bit more about cattle breeding (thanks Cody) and the students kept moving forwards with their 
learning too. Well done. See you in Get Together EVERYONE! 

I am so excited. 

Miss Megan 
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Miss Emma’s Reception/ Year 1  
Well done Receptions and Year 1’s for an amazing 2022! I am constantly impressed by the incredible work you 
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Miss Sara’s Year 2/3  
 

Term 4 has been a roller coaster for us all and we still did fantastic learning. For English, we have been learning 
lots about poetry. We are proud of our cinquains and limericks. In Maths, we have been learning about shapes, 
location and time. We have lea
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Miss Tennessee’s and Ms C’s Year 4/5  

In English this term students wrote some amazing poems. They used creative, imaginative languages to entertain us as 
readers. All students performed their poems to the class.  

In Maths this term we have learnt how to identify different types of angles, as well as became expert on using a protractor 
to measure and draw angles accurately.  
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Ms Mel’s Year 6 
What a year we have had in the Year 6 class! We have had a huge term learning about natural disasters, how 

businesses operate, how to transform informative texts into literary masterpieces, how to write music and how 
to use mathematic knowledge to win games (it has certainly been busy)! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The class also completed their Pet Enrichment 
Toy Design and Technologies project which saw 

them follow the design thinking stages: 
investigate, define, generate, design, produce, 
implement and evaluate! Students even added 
a ‘persuade’ element at the end to try to entice 

buyers to purchase their product. 
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Classes in 2023 
 

We are pleased to advise the teachers that will be taking responsibility for the classes next year. Following 
several rounds of advertisments, interviews and shortlisting, we are pleased to have appointed three new 
teachers before the end of the year.  

 
Reception: Miss Emma O’Shaughnessy 

Years 1/2: Miss Jo Byrne 
Years 3/4 : Miss Rebecca Morley 

Years 5/6: Miss Navneet Kaur 
Year 7: Ms Mel Clark 

 
 

In addition to the class teachers, Miss Megan Thoms will be returning next year as an itinerant teacher. We are 
in the process of recruiting one more itinerant teacher to join her.  
 

 
 

New Staff Introductions 
 
Hello! 
 
My name is Jo Byrne and I am lucky enough to be the Year 1/2  teacher at SOTA 
next year! 
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Hello, 
 
My name is Rebecca Morley and I am excited to be joining SOTA in 2023! While 
originally an SA local, I have spent many years living interstate and overseas. I 
completed a Bachelor of Sustainability in NSW before spending many years 
working and volunteering in educational, environmental, and community 
projects.  
 
In 2020 I returned to South Australia to pursue teaching and have recently 
completed my Masters of Primary Teaching. I did years 7-8 through distance 
education and have fond memories of my learning and attending mini-schools. 
I’m looking forward to seeing how distance education has developed and the 
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Get 

Together 
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2022 Quiz Champion 

and Sports Day 
Champion: Red Eagles 
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